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Gov. Eliot L. Spitzer’s plan to move the working poor from the welfare class to the 
middle class is admirable but, as always, the devil’s in the details. 

So far, Spitzer’s plan of action is promising. He has ordered 17 state agencies to team up 
to end what he calls a “perfect storm of unaffordability.” As a result, an Economic 
Security Cabinet has been formed to provide ways to improve job opportunities, training 
and education. 

The initiative has the support of such advocacy groups as the Hunger Action Network of 
New York State, which applauded the governor’s action. But it also left members of 
those groups scratching their heads, because the governor just a couple of weeks ago 
vetoed a welfare-to-work bill that would require the government to train recipients for 
higher paying and sustainable-wage jobs. 

According to his office, the governor vetoed that bill because of what were viewed as 
technical flaws. Moreover, the bill could significantly threaten the state’s ability to 
comply with federal work participation rates. 

Spitzer appears very aware of the difficulties many families, now struggling to make ends 
meet, face in getting to the next economic rung. So he gets credit for instituting an 
initiative that includes some key points: 

• Advance New York, a three-year commitment of $12 million over the next three years, 
provides funds to businesses to train their workers in programs that will specifically 
result in higher wages. A statewide program, it will provide relatively small grants in the 
form of $50,000, with accountability to make sure to businesses follow through and that 
the end result is higher wages for workers. 

• The Regional Economic Training Strategy involves helping communities to identify 
emerging economic sectors in their areas and develop training programs to help both 
businesses and workers. 

• There’s also a new program to provide instruction in English as a second language, plus 
adult basic education and targeted job skills — a $5.5 million commitment of new 
money. 

The governor also has signed legislation increasing the shelter allowance provided for 
public housing authorities serving families on public assistance, creating parity between 
public and private housing providers. 



There are a number of interesting new initiatives coming out of the governor’s office 
designed to benefit so many New Yorkers, especially in the Buffalo area, who are 
struggling just to survive. 

When Spitzer toured the upstate area during his campaign, he made a notable comparison 
to Appalachia. Perhaps a sharper focus on long-standing problems and inequities will 
help to change that situation. 

 


